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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage. If we find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, 
we can take action to ensure they put matters right. On 26 November 2019, we carried out 
an inspection, which resulted in a judgement of inadequate enforcement. We have served a 
welfare requirements notice. This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the 
actions below by 17 December 2019. The provider will be able to give parents further 
information about this.  

   

implement an effective supervision system to ensure staff have the opportunity to discuss 
confidential and sensitive issues  

   

ensure all staff have secure knowledge of wider safeguarding issues, such as female genital 
mutilation and the 'Prevent' duty  

   

promptly follow the correct safeguarding procedures when concerns are raised about 
children's welfare  

   

support the designated safeguarding lead to fully understand their role and responsibilities 
in ensuring effective safeguarding practice, including when to seek advice and make 
referrals.  

   

On the 18 December 2019, Ofsted carried out an unannounced visit to monitor the welfare 
requirements notice. Ofsted is satisfied with the action taken by the provider.  

   

The provider is still registered with Ofsted.
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